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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            May 25, 2004

PRESENT:

____Arlene Bautista
   ____Mike Dalton               __x_ Vic Hanson
  __x_Valerie Wagner

____Neal Bennett
   __x_Momi Elliott               ____ Miriam Ifill           ____ Lisa Webb

__x_Bill Benson
   ____Grace Felarca             __x_ Donna Manno
  __x_DeanWhetham

__x_Rocky Bonura
   ____Elizabeth Flores         __x_ Carlos Mena
  __x_Urania Yuan

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         __x_ Linda Mobley 
  

__x_June Curtis
   __x_Nancy Hammond       __x_  Peggy Patterson    










Also Attending:  Catherine Uebele for Miriam Ifill; Celia Kang for Lisa Webb 

Minutes:  The minutes of April 27 were approved.

May Revise/Tentative Budget:  

The Tentative Budget has been submitted to the Board for adoption at the June meeting.  Basically, it reflects a rollover of the budget the college has in place now.  Final Budget adoption will be at the September Board meeting.

Copies of the State Budget Update #8, dated May 21, 2004 (May Revise), were shared with the group.   Contrary to previous years, it is expected that the State budget will be completed by its July 1 deadline.  Noted:   

· At this time, the Governor, the Senate and the Assembly are all in agreement on COLA.  

· The Governor and the Senate agree on the current proposal for $80 million for equalization, the controversial funding mechanism; however, the Assembly is recommending half that amount.  

· The proposed increase in the enrollment fee is to $26 per unit, with a $50 per unit fee for those already holding a B.A. degree.  It is more than likely that the enrollment fee will increase for fall; however, the amount and the timing are unknowns at this time.        

· The Senate and the Assembly are recommending the same level of funding as last year for scheduled maintenance, while the Governor is recommending that the amount be doubled.

· “Folded into base” means separate line items have been combined into one item – the base apportionment.  One advantage of this is that there are fewer restrictions on using money in the base.  

Health Benefits:  There is a Health Benefits Committee meeting at noon today in Library 202.  All interested parties are welcome and encouraged to attend.  Copies of the Medical Renewal Annual Premium 2005 – Combined were shared with group.  The committee will be discussing this information, and there will be a presentation by Dickerson and one by Keenan on the current status of quotes that have been requested.   Noted:

· These are projected costs for current members for the 2005 calendar year.  

· The carriers are supposed to quote on the exact level of coverage the college currently has with CalPERS.  At this point, this is a matter of “comparing apples and oranges,” because the committee won’t receive the CalPERS quotes until June.   

· The companies under the CalPERS umbrella currently include two HMOs (Blue Shield and Kaiser) and two PPOs (PERS Choice and PERS CARE).  Kaiser would remain as one of the HMOs even if another umbrella company was chosen.  

· The committee’s objective is to maintain the same number of programs to choose from and the same level of coverage no matter what umbrella company the college chooses.   If the college should go to another company, employees would need to determine whether or not their current doctors are included in the plan.

· Employees should decide what they want from the health benefits program and communicate it to those who represent them on the committee.  

· The topic of health benefits will be kept on the agenda for future meetings.

Measure “E”:  Phase 1 of the Natural Science Complex renovation is complete, and Phase 2 will be starting soon.  The Humanities project is the next major construction project after that.   It was noted that construction costs are increasing at an alarming rate (15-20% in one year).  This is attributed to a number of factors, including the amount of steel going to China, the rebuilding of Iraq, and all the other bond projects in the state.  If this cost increase continues, it will significantly affect the budgets established for future bond projects, which only had a 3 ½% inflation factor built in.  The Facilities Master Plan will need to be reviewed for 2005, and revisions to all projects will probably be needed.  

Division Reports

· Donna Manno:  Faculty and Staff Appreciation Day is this Thursday at 1 p.m. in the East Dining area.  Arthur Verge and Easter White will be recognized.  

· June Curtis:  Five area high schools will hold their graduations in the Marsee Auditorium this June, and two will hold them in the Stadium (both on June 16).

· Dan Cahill:  The bees were removed from the front of the Library, but they came back.  Another removal will be done today.  

· Bill Benson:  They are working on getting things moved into the remodeled portion of the Natural Science building.  The rooms in that section will be renumbered.  

· Dean Whetham:  They are still working on the air balancing in the Natural Science building, but they have finished with the hot water.

· Linda Mobley:  They are currently working on two different years at the same time.  

· Beverly Gilmore:  She’s busy trying to pay bills.    

· Nancy Hammond:  The Bookstore will be closed the rest of the week for inventory.    

· Momi Elliott:  (For Miriam Ifill:  Summer registration has started.  Letters have been sent to students who still owe money).  The check from the Chancellor’s Office for the Natural Science construction has been received.

· Celia Kang:  In response to Celia’s question as to whether or not President Fallo is leaving, Vic reported that the president announced at College Council yesterday that he was in discussions with the Board for a plan to allow him to stay at ECC.  Donna reported that the president is staying at ECC.

· Catherine Uebele:  In response to her question as to whether or not the Health Benefits meeting is open to the public, the answer was yes, and the information on today’s meeting was repeated.

· Peggy Patterson:  ITS has already lost a number of people to retirement during the hiring freeze, and Kathy Way and Maria O’Brien are leaving this Friday.  A few positions have been authorized for filling, but completion of the hiring process is not anticipated for several months.  Currently there is only one person on the Help Desk, so users are asked to be patient and know that ITS is doing the best it can with its severely limited staffing.   

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.
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